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MINUTES 

MONTHLY WORK SESSION 
 
MEETING:   December 10, 2018 
 
PRESENT:  Board Members:  Jane Goodwin, Chair; Caroline Zucker, Vice Chair; Shirley Brown; Eric Robinson; Bridget Ziegler; 
Todd Bowden, Superintendent          
 
CALLED TO ORDER:  12:30 p.m.  
 

TOPIC DISCUSSION 
Opening Comments Jane Goodwin welcomed all participants to the work session. 

 
Social Media Policy and Practice Tracey Beeker, Tori Ewald, and Joe Binswanger presented the current social media policy 

draft, and the department hopes to pursue a policy allowing a wider range of comments to 
appear on the district’s Facebook page.   Items discussed were: one-way communication 
tools for social media to be changed to two-way communication, concerns that may arise 
and solutions, schools that are currently testing two-way conversation, two-way 
conversation opportunities, two-way examples, what other districts are doing on social with 
two-way communication, and a recommendation for the School Board on this topic.  Art 
Hardy discussed the legal aspects of the two-way communication.   A lengthy and 
informative discussion ensued. 
 

Venice High School Planning 
Issues 
 

Kathie Ebaugh, Diane Cominotti, and Tracey Beeker presented the discussion of the Venice 
High School expansion.  Discussion included:  The Topic - capacity/enrollment of VHS, 
where students live, where growth is happening; The Challenge – meeting state 
requirements for additional capacity; and The Opportunities – six planning scenarios. 
A very lengthy and informative discussion ensued. 
 

Adjournment The Work Session adjourned at 2:15 p.m. 
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We certify that the foregoing minutes are a true account of the Monthly Work Session held on December 10, 2018 and 
approved at the regular Board meeting on January 10, 2019. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
___________________                                __________________ 
Todd Bowden                                      Jane Goodwin 
Secretary                             Chair 


